Dailey, Janet

From:

Dailey, Janet

Sent:

Wednesday, May 27, 2009 12:43 PM

To:

'Steve.Meixelsperger@yellowpagecontrol.com'

Subject: RE: Blackhawk Road Assessment District 2009

Steve.

Thank you for your comments regarding this project. We will make sure these are provided to the Board members for consideration at the June 3rd meeting if you are unable to attend. There seems to be a fair amount of opposition from property owners along this road regarding the addition of bike lanes. But on the flip side, there is also a fair amount of support from the biking community. The Board will ultimately make the decision on the road design (bike lanes or no bike lanes). We will keep you notified as to the outcome of the meeting.

Thank You,

Janet

Janet Dailey, P.E.

Engineer IV
City of Madison, Engineering Division
210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd, Room 115
Madison, WI 53703

Phone: 608-261-9688 Fax: 608-264-9275

From: Steve.Meixelsperger@yellowpagecontrol.com [mailto:Steve.Meixelsperger@yellowpagecontrol.com]

Sent: Wednesday, May 27, 2009 12:07 PM

To: Dailey, Janet

Subject: Blackhawk Road Assessment District 2009

Hi Janet,

We are not able to make the June 3rd meeting and wanted to voice concern on this project. The cost and size of this project is just to big. This small strip of road doesn't need bike baths when we don't have bike baths on the roads leading up to this road or on the other end of this strip of road. The Town of Middleton isn't putting bike paths on their reconstruction portion of Blackhawk Road or is their bike paths on Pioneer Road on the west end of Blackhawk Road. The cost of the project is just to high for the size of the job. In addition, why wasn't this project put out to bid with private contractors? Thanks for your time and response.

Steve Meixelsperger 4253 Blackstone Ct. Middleton, WI 53562